
 
 

 

 

     
File: 1921.10 

November 7, 2016  
 

Daryl Hrehirchuk, CAO 
R.M. of MacDonald 
Box 100 
Sanford MB R0G 2J0 
 
Dear Mr. Daryl Hrehirchuk: 
 
Re: Community of Sanford Wastewater Treatment Lagoon Expansion � New Secondary 

Cell # 2 Liner 
 

This is further to liner installation reports from AMEC Foster Wheeler relative to the 
recently constructed Secondary Cell # 2 at the Rural Municipality of MacDonald�s (Sanford) 

wastewater treatment lagoon. The reports were submitted by Mr. Dana Bredin, P.Eng. of WSP 
Canada Inc. on October 7, 2016. Environment Act Licence No. 857 RR (Licence) applies to this 
lagoon.  

   
The test results indicate that the soil liner of the Secondary Cell # 2 of the lagoon meets the 

requirements of Clause 19 c) of the Licence regarding hydraulic conductivity. Authorization to 
operate the above mentioned cell of the lagoon is provided pursuant to Clause 41 of the Licence. 
Record drawings for the facility are due within four months of the date of this letter (by March 7, 
2017) as required by Clause 43 of the Licence. 

 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact me at (204) 945-2614 or at 

asit.dey@gov.mb.ca. 
 
Yours sincerely,  

        
�original signed by� 
 
Asit Dey, P. Eng. 
Environmental Engineer 
 

c:   Dana Bredin, P.Eng., WSP Canada Inc. 
 Don Labossiere/Donna Smiley/Yvonne Hawryliuk, Environmental Compliance and 

Enforcement Branch  
 Public Registries  

Environmental Stewardship Division 
Environmental Approvals Branch 
123 Main Street, Suite 160, Winnipeg Manitoba  R3C 1A5 
T 204 945-8321    F 204-945-5229 
www.gov.mb.ca/conservation/eal 
 


